Dear Residents, Staff and Families,

We are thrilled to invite you to the 13<sup>th</sup> HOWARD S. TURNER LECTURE. A 26-year resident of Dunwoody Village, Dr. Howard S. Turner died at age 100 in 2012. He was a graduate of the George School, Swarthmore College and MIT in 1936 with a PhD in organic chemistry. He had an exceptionally successful career in science and industry culminating with his appointment in 1971 as Chairman of the Board and CEO of Turner Construction Company. In 2008 Dr. Turner established a bequest to Dunwoody Village providing funds to sponsor an annual lectureship by qualified speakers in the areas of liberal arts, the sciences, health, and religion.

### **Dunwoody Village**

presents

the 13<sup>th</sup> HOWARD S. TURNER LECTURE Dunwoody Auditorium April 25, 2024 7:00 PM

"The Good Life: Lessons from the Longest Scientific Study of Happiness"

Marc Schulz, PhD
Professor of Psychology
Chair, Director of Data Science
Bryn Mawr College

Many thanks to the **Howard S. Turner Lecture Committee** for planning this interesting event. Committee Members: Barbara DeConcini, Susan Turner, Howard Howe, Helen Dodson, Ellis Wasson, Anne Morse, Dunwoody Board Representative and Joe VanderVeer, Chair.

Please plan to attend the 13<sup>th</sup> HOWARD S. TURNER LECTURE on Wednesday April 25<sup>th</sup>!

The Annual Resident Cocktail Party was a huge success with a new floor plan, a delicious menu and excellent service. We thank the Board of Trustees for hosting and we thank all members of the staff who helped to make it such a lovely event. It was special to have Norma Winther, Connie Stuckert, and members of the History Committee on stage to help with the muchanticipated unveiling of the William Hood Dunwoody portrait. Both the portrait and the frame were recently restored which was a wonderful way to honor our founder during our anniversary year. Additionally, we are grateful to the members of the Event Committee, Fran Northrup, Judy Van Allen, Linda Dunton and Gerri Burton who gave valuable input to make the party even more fun! Next up, the Resident and Staff Picnic on June 12<sup>th</sup>...mark your calendar!

# **Transportation Move**

The Transportation Office is moving to their new, permanent office next to the Woodlea Door Entrance on Wednesday May 1<sup>st</sup>. Door #1 will continue to be the departure location for residents living in the Village apartments. The Mail Room will remain where it is.

## **Mail-In Ballots**

Completed Vote by Mail Ballots must be received by the Bureau of Elections no later than 8pm on Election Day- Tuesday, April 23<sup>rd</sup>. If anyone has questions or needs assistance please contact Carolyn Treadway 610.359.4459.

## **Dining**

### Mother's Day Reservations

Mother's Day is May 12<sup>th</sup> and we will be celebrating with brunch in the auditorium. Mother's Day reservations will be open April 22<sup>nd</sup> and the two time slots will be 11:30 & 12:30. Delivery will be available but Take Out will not be available. Mother's Day Bruch is 22 points for residents, \$25 for each adult guest, \$15 for children 10-12 and \$10 for children 9 and under.

## **Upcoming events**

April 25<sup>th</sup> Hawaiian Themed Menu in *Hearthside* 

May 4<sup>th</sup> Kentucky Derby Celebration in *Fox Den* with Derby Delicacies offered during the race May 6<sup>th</sup> Cinco De Mayo Themed Menu in *Fox Den* 

May 10<sup>th</sup> National Shrimp Day with special Shrimp offerings during dinner

### **Booster Clinic**

If you have signed up to receive the COVID vaccine booster on Tuesday, April 23, 2024, please check the scheduled time for your area. The schedule can be found on Touchtown under Administration and attached to this memo. Hard copies have also been placed in the hanging folder near the resident mailboxes. Please do not come down to Health & Wellness until your scheduled time. Thank you!

#### COVID

One Residential and 2 Care Center residents tested positive and are on quarantine. No staff members are positive at this time.

Best regards, Maureen